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Important Device Use Reminder

Product: August 31, 2022

LifePort™ Endotracheal Tube Adapters for use with the LifePulse® High Frequency Jet Ventilator

Bunnell Incorporated, the manufacturer and distributor of the LifePulse® High Frequency Jet
Ventilator has received a small number of customer reports of deformed tips on the 2.5mm
LifePort™ Adapters. Bunnell is investigating the cause.

Bunnell reminds health care professionals to “not operate the ventilator system or components
if they have suffered physical damage” . This includes LifePort Adapters.

“If the adapter’s integrity is in question, replace it with a new one” 2. These instructions are
already in the manuals, and this is simply a reminder. There are no changes to LifePulse HFV
manuals.

If you suspect a LifePort Adapter has been deformed it can be returned to Bunnell for further
investigation. Please record the lot number of the Adapter, if possible, and call for a return
authorization number (RA#).

Please call the 24-Hour Hotline 800-800-4358 (HFJV) with questions or for assistance.

1. LifePulse HFV Model 204 User Manual pg. 23
2. LifePulse HFV Model 204 User Manual pg. 50
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